
 

 

 

Lausanne, December 17th, 2018 
 
 
Mr. Artur Gevorgyan 
President 
Boxing Federation of Armenia 
 
 
Subject:  Contestation Election Results August 2nd, 2018 
 
 
Dear Mr. Gevorgyan, 
 
We refer to the Boxing Federation of Armenia results of the elections carried out on 
August 2nd, 2018.  We have received a letter from the NOC of Armenia contesting the 
election results, due to non-respect of the Federation’s Statutes. 
 
The AIBA Bylaws are clear:  
 

37.1 In deciding whether or not to approve and recognize any election or 
appointment of officers of a National Federation and the organizational 
structure of a National Federation pursuant to Art. 13(E) and Art. 14 of the 
AIBA Statutes, AIBA shall consider the following, non-exhaustive list of 
factors: 
(d) whether the election has taken place in accordance with local laws, 
AIBA, Confederation and National Federation Statutes and Bylaws; and   
   

37.4 Failure by any National Federation to comply with this Art. 34 may result 
in the nonacceptance of the election results and suspension of all the 
National Federation’s membership rights until such time as a new election 
has been carried out in accordance with the AIBA Statutes and Bylaws.  

 
AIBA therefore requires for the Boxing Federation of Armenia to respect the AIBA 
Statutes and Bylaws and proceed with a new election.  AIBA will as well assign 
an observer to be present during the elections.   Failure to comply with this mandate 
will result in AIBA referring the case to the AIBA Executive Committee with the 
possibility of a provisional suspension of the Boxing Federation of Armenia. 
 
We trust you will take immediate actions to organise a proper election in accordance 
with AIBA Statutes and Bylaws. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tom Virgets 
AIBA Executive Director 
 
CC:  Mr. Franco Falcinelli, EUBC President, AIBA Vice President 
 Mr. Hrachya Rostomyan, Secretary General, NOC of Armenia 


